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Dear Friends,

On behalf of the people of South Carolina [ am pleased to welcome you to the Greenville Tech
Foundation Workforce Development Salute.

[t’s a great day in South Carolina when we have a chance to benefit from the experience of José
Munoz. As Executive Vice President of Nissan Motor Co, Ltd. and Chairman of Nissan North
America, Inc., with responsibilities ranging from manufacturing, engineering, and design to sales
and marketing, Mr. Mufoz has incredible insight into the workings of the automobile industry.
We are proud to have the opportunity to not only learn from him but also to demonstrate our
exceptional workforce development strategy that contributes so much to our reputation as a top
destination for businesses to locate and expand. We build planes, cars, and tires, and we build
them well, thanks to readySC™. Your support of Greenville Technical College, an integral part
of readySC™ helps provide our people with the tools they need to work and businesses with the
resources they need to succeed.

Mr. Muiloz, welcome to our beautiful state. Michael and I thank you for your time today, and
we wish everyone the best for a successful event. God bless.
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